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On the Wild Side by Tina Mitchell 
Bugs Bunny is an imposter.  Those extraordinarily long ears and 
gangly limbs expose him as a hare, not a rabbit.  Bugs is not the only 
victim of rabbit confusion.  The early settlers on the plains named 
the first bunny-like beings they encountered “jackrabbits”—but 
those critters also were hares, not rabbits.  Likewise the adorable, 
alpine-dwelling pika snagged the name “rock rabbit”—again, not a 
rabbit.   
 
Rabbits, hares, and pikas make up the order Lagomorpha. The most 
widespread and numerous of Colorado’s lagomorphs, our 3 species 
of rabbit (a.k.a. cottontails, to differentiate them from European 
rabbits) look so much alike that it’s often easiest to identify them by 
habitat.  Cottontails in a riparian area, such as the Arkansas River 
drainage, or grazing a lush bluegrass lawn near shrubs in towns east 
of the Rockies most likely are eastern cottontails—the shortest-
eared of the cottontails.  Desert cottontails live in arid habitats, most 
commonly in the grasslands of eastern CO and the semi-arid 
shrublands and pinyon-juniper woodlands elsewhere in the state.  
Mountain cottontails inhabit rocky outcroppings, upland sagebrush, 
and high-altitude open habitats.   
 
Cottontails typically produce 3 – 5 litters of 3 - 8 young per year, from 
March until early fall. Life moves quickly if you’re a young cottontail.  
At 3 – 4 weeks old, when you’re only a bit larger than a tennis ball, 
you’re already independent, living on your own.  With eyes 
positioned on the sides of your head, you can see what’s behind you 
without moving a muscle.  And you’d better keep those eyes focused 
because you’re on the menu for owls, coyotes, foxes, weasels, 
snakes, eagles, and hawks—just to name a few.  Basically, you have 
about a 15% chance of surviving your first year.  Good luck to you. 
 
Three species of hare call Colorado home.  Black-tailed jackrabbits 
are the smaller of our 2 jackrabbit species, with a black-tipped tail 
and ears and a black stripe running down the lower back.  White-
tailed jackrabbits have eponymous white-tipped tails and tend to be 
larger and heavier than their black-tailed cousins.  White-tailed 
jackrabbits once ruled the grasslands around the Arkansas River, but 

recent cultivation and grazing have encouraged an influx of black-
tailed jackrabbits.  The more compact snowshoe hare’s most 
distinctive feature is its varying coat—white in winter, for 
camouflage in snowy areas; brown in summer.  This change happens 
over 8 – 10 weeks.  On Marshall Pass Road, heading toward the 
Continental Divide one late June, we actually spotted one mid-
transition—sporting its winter-white coat on its belly and feet and 
its summer-brown coat on its head and back.   
 
Hares—especially jackrabbits—can be distinguished from rabbits by 
their large size and extremely long ears, which reminded the first 
settlers of their jackasses (hence “jackrabbits”).  Their oversized feet 
and long legs differentiate them from cottontails.  In fact, if your first 
thought when looking at a rabbit-like animal in the wild isn’t “Wow—
look at those ears and feet!,” you’re probably not looking at a 
jackrabbit.  Differences between rabbits and hares begin early.  After 
a gestation period of about 30 days, baby rabbits (“kittens”) are born 
completely helpless, naked, and blind.  Baby hares (“leverets”) enter 
the world after ~42 days fully furred, able to see, and hopping on 
their own a few hours after birth. 
 
Despite their obvious differences, our culture has a long track record 
of confusing hares and rabbits.  The Easter Bunny?  According to 
early legends, a European hare.  The Energizer Bunny? A hare. (Even 
the company’s Web site calls him that.)  The framed Roger Rabbit?  
A hare.  Ricochet Rabbit?  Bing, bing, BING!—a hare.  Harvey, the 6-
foot-tall pooka of stage and screen?  An invisible hare.  So the next 
time you hear Elmer Fudd cuss out that “wascally wabbit,” you’ll 
know his archenemy Bugs is really a wascally hare.   
 
A longer version of this piece originally appeared in the April, 2015 
issue of Colorado Central; you can read it in the archives at 
http://cozine.com/.  
 

A Day in the Life of a Miche by Mark Minor 
 

 

 
A “miche.”  What is that, you might ask.  A miche is a rather primitive, 
large, naturally leavened (a.k.a. “sourdough”) whole-grain loaf of 
bread.  It also happens to be my very favorite bread to prepare in 
our new brick oven at Little Red Hen Bakery in Salida.   
 
Sure, you can walk into the bakery in the afternoon and see the big 
1.8kg-loaves stacked on display racks, ready to take home.  But did 
you ever wonder about the “life cycle” of a loaf like that?  Or wonder, 
“Why such a big loaf?”   

http://cozine.com/


The miche is a true peasant loaf that harkens back to a time and 
place where baking often happened in villages, in communal brick 
ovens.  The amount of fuel and time to heat such ovens made them 
more appropriate and efficient for a group of people, or a 
neighborhood or small village, than a single family.  As such, these 
ovens probably only “ran” one or two days a week.  At those times, 
various citizens would bring their fermented, shaped, and proofed 
loaves on boards to the oven and bake them off.  
 
Here, our miches start life the day before they are baked.  About 5 
p.m., I arrive at the bakery and mix a small amount of “starter,” or 
mature leaven, with a precise amount of warm water and whole 
wheat flour.  This mix, called the “levain,” will stay in a covered 
container in a warm part of the bakery overnight.  I will also carefully 
stack a neat pile of dry wood in the still somewhat hot oven (about 
280 degrees on the hearth).  At 3:30 a.m., the early shift of bakers 
arrives at the bakery to start with the day's muffins, scones, and 
breads baked in the conventional ovens.  One of the bakers will light 
the wood and, at 4:30 a.m., add a second helping of wood to the 
oven.  In the cold dark of winter, the glow from the fire inside the 
oven is a comforting, cheery sight.  The tang of smoke wafts through 
the neighborhood, and only the occasional motorist or truck goes by.  
These hours are a magical time, seen by few. 
 
I arrive at the bakery at 6 a.m., feed the fire some more, and carefully 
note the temperatures in the oven.   I will plan the day's bake of 5 
different breads based on these initial observations and whether the 
oven will heat quickly or be slow to wake on the coldest days.  At 
about 8:30 a.m., I will typically take the miche levain and build it into 
a dough, adding more water and more flour.  The amount of water 
is crucial and must be done by “feel.”   This dough will ferment in a 
covered tub and be taken out every 30 minutes and “turned,” or 
stretched and folded on the wood work surface.  This helps develop 
the gluten in the dough and will help the miche to have the best 
crumb or texture.  At each subsequent folding, the dough becomes 
more cohesive, more supple, more elastic.  Again, it's in the feel. 
 
In about three hours, it's time to “scale” the bread into 1800-gram 
lumps. These portions are given a preliminary rounding, then a rest, 
to allow the gluten to relax.  A half-hour later, they are carefully 
stretched and rounded into “boules,” or spheres, and set into linen-
lined colanders to proof—what is typically called “rising” in laymen's 
terms.  The proof is carried out just long enough.  Not too much, not 
too little. If the baker has done his or her job right, just enough life 
will be left in the yeast to give a good spring in the oven. 
 
It's now about 1:30 p.m. and, if all goes right, the hearth of the oven 
will be about 475 degrees.  The miches are loaded onto peels, scored 
with a razor blade, and carefully placed in the oven.  A soaked towel 
covers the door to seal the opening and provide steam.  Soon, an 
amazing mix of steam and cooking-bread scents wafts around the 
corner of G and 3rd Streets.  When the crust is dark and cracked 
(about 45 minutes), I'll take one out and check its internal 
temperature—looking for 195 degrees.  At that point I'll take them 
out.  The cooling bread “talks”—small cracks in the crust will crackle 
as the outer surface cools.  It's a reminder the loaves are alive and 
part of life.  They'll join their brethren on racks to cool, waiting for 
the right person to come in and select them for their family.  Craft 
that feeds people is a fine definition of right livelihood.  

 

Heartstring Hunters by Julia Michel 
Last summer, I was wandering through an outdoor art festival in 
Crested Butte with a friend, when we heard this incredibly sweet 
sound.  We looked at each other and had to follow it.  At the end of 
the street we found a young band of musicians playing guitar, banjo, 
bass, singing in harmony, and aptly named the Heartstring Hunters.  
They are lively, filled with joy, rooted in American Folk and their 
music can’t help but bring a smile to your face!  We are pleased to 
add them to the list of talented musicians performing as part of the 
Coaldale Schoolhouse concert series.  Join us on March 19th at 7 pm 
for this special concert!  Light refreshments, tickets $15.  
Reservations or more info:  coaldaleschoolhouse@gmail.com 
 
And if you’re in Salida on March 18th, the Heartstring Hunters will be 
opening at the Steamplant for SHEL, at 7:30 pm.  Tickets for SHEL 
are $17 adv  $19 at the door.  Available at the SteamPlant Box Office, 
the Salida Chamber of Commerce, Free the Monkey in Salida, Sacred 
Ground Café.  Online at salidasteamplant.com/ 

Community Calendar 
At the Coaldale Community Building 
 
Saturday, March 19th, 7:00 pm:  We welcome the Heartstring 
Hunters for an evening of great music!  Light refreshments, tickets 
$15.  Reservations:  coaldaleschoolhouse@gmail.com 
Bring friends.  Pass this along.  Thanks for supporting live music! 
 
Wednesday, March 23, 5:30-7:00pm:  Join Brook Moniger and 
Brandy Wade for a unique experience combining the nurturing and 
relaxing benefits of Restorative Yoga with the healing and 
meditative sounds of Singing Bowls. Restorative Yoga is a practice 
that incorporates long holds of simple poses to induce deep 
relaxation of body and mind. Singing Bowls have been used as a type 
of energy medicine that promotes healing by creating a range of 
sounds to restore the body, mind, and soul. Pre-registration is highly 
encouraged and appreciated. Cost is $15.  Contact Brook 719-207-
1881 or sweetpotatosunshine@gmail.com (All props will be 
provided, but please feel free to bring your own items as well) 
 
Mondays:  9:00 – 10:30 am Yoga class for all levels.  Beginners 
welcome!  Please arrive 5-10 minutes early to get settled.  For more 
information contact Janet Engel, 942-3980. 
 
Tuesdays:  9:00 – 10:00 am Pilates class for all levels.  Beginners 
welcome!  Please arrive 5-10 minutes early to get settled.  Wear 
comfortable clothing, bring a mat & water.  Pilates focuses on 
engaging the mind with the body to create exercises that strengthen 
the core and involve the whole body.  $9.00 per class or 8 classes for 
$65.00.  For more information contact Kyanne at 942-3752. 
 
Fridays:  9:00 – 10:15 am Creative Vinyasa Flow Yoga.  Come explore 
all that is you in this fun and playful yoga class!  Learn how to 
become more open, present, and embodied on and off the mat. 
Practice will include meditation, asanas, and breathing exercises. 
Classes are FREE! Donations will be accepted, but not expected. For 
more information contact Brook at 942-3654. 
 

On the web, visit us at 

www.OnTheWildSide812.wordpress.com 
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